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Review of sentencing for murder and manslaughter 

Dear The Honourable James Wood AO QC  

Australia’s National Research Organisation for Women’s Safety (ANROWS) thanks the New South Wales 
Sentencing Council for the opportunity to make a preliminary submission to help shape issues for 
consultation in the review of sentencing for the offences of murder and manslaughter.  

ANROWS is an independent, not-for-profit organisation established as an initiative under Australia’s 
National Plan to Reduce Violence against Women and their Children 2010-2022. ANROWS is jointly funded 
by the Commonwealth and all state and territory governments of Australia. ANROWS was set up with the 
purpose of establishing a national level approach to systematically address violence against women and their 
children.   

Our mission is to deliver relevant and translatable research evidence which drives policy and practice leading 
to a reduction in the incidence and impacts of violence against women and their children. Every aspect of our 
work is motivated by the right of women and their children to live free from violence and in safe 
communities. We recognise, respect and respond to diversity among women and their children and we are 
committed to reconciliation with Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians. 

ANROWS commends this call for preliminary submissions. This submission uses relevant evidence from 
research produced or commissioned by ANROWS to identify significant issues pertinent to the review of 
sentencing for the offences of murder and manslaughter.  

We would be very pleased to further assist the Council, if required. 

Yours sincerely  

Dr Heather Nancarrow 
Chief Executive Officer       8 March 2019 
 








































